Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

On the 3rd cycle UPR of Cambodia

(32nd session of UPR Working Group, 30 January 2019)
Mr. President,
My delegation warmly welcomes the delegation of the Kingdom of Cambodia headed by H.E. Mr. Remy KEO, President of the Cambodian Human Rights Committee to the 3rd cycle UPR and notes with appreciation its third national report as well as the additional information provided today. 
We commend the Royal Government of Cambodia (RGC) for its strenuous efforts and achievements made for the implementation of the recommendations it received during the second UPR in 2014. 
With firm commitment to the promotion of human rights the Royal Government of Cambodia has taken a number of measures to strengthen its judicial and institutional framework for human rights and improving the socio-economic life of people. It is well noted and encouraging that significant progress has been made particularly in the fields of poverty reduction, realizing “Education for all” policy, improving the public health service, combating child labor and human trafficking. 

My delegation wishes the government of Cambodia all the best in its future endeavor and recommends the following. 

1) To further enhance its effort to improve the quality of education and promote the program for access to education for all, in particular in primary education. 
2) To fully implement its policy and share good practices in combating tuberculosis and HIV/AIDS.  
Thank you. 

